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See you at our next meeting 

Thursday,  January 18th at 7:00 p.m. 

Jan., 2018 

www.kqg.ca 

Next Meeting 

Feb 15th at 7:00 pm 

Lion’s Gates Banquet Hall,                                            

386 Blake st. Barrie, Ontario 

President’s Message 

Some of the delicious goodies and healthy 

eats provided by our generous  guild  

member volunteers at the December 

Christmas party! 

Happy New Year fellow quilters! 

I am excited about 2018 and all the wonderful things happening at the 

KQG!  For example, this month you can shop and start a stash (who am I 

kidding) or increase your stash (that’s more like it). 

In February our own Dana Romanish will be teaching us the art of  

Japanese sashiko.  I have seen behind the scenes and the pattern is really 

cute and easy. 

As in past years we will have an Anniversary meeting and Show and Tell 

at each meeting to inspire you to complete projects or start brand new 

exciting undertakings. 

Remember there is a silver lining to this crazy winter weather.  It is the 

best time of year to stay inside and sew.  So no grumbling (it doesn’t help 

anyway) – just cozy up to your sewing machine and quilt until spring 

comes! 

See you Thursday. 

Janice Baird, President 

Just a reminder to bring in your completed mug rugs for the President’s 

Challenge this month!  

The mug rugs  will be donated to Meals on Wheels who are  eagerly 

anticipating all the fun and colourful mug rugs we creative group of 

quilters can throw at them. 

Check out our new 

webpage and see  

page 4 

of this newsletter for  

more info! 

www.kqg.ca 
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Program Info for 2018 

January - The Great UFO/Garage Sale event 

February- Mini Workshop – Make and Take Sashiko project.  

March - Book Review 

April–  Carla Alexiuk , CQA teacher  www.quiltingbytheriver.ca 

There will be a “Show and Share” at each of these meetings, so please bring in your finished  

projects to show off what you are working on in 2018! 

Treat Providers for January: 

 

Janice Baird 

 Diane Clarke 

Shirley Hatch 

Maggie Jenkins 

Denise Olson 

Program for January 

Our Great UFO – GARAGE SALE EVENT is happening Thursday January 18th. Our usual 

meeting format will apply. We begin at 7pm with announcements then break for 15 

minutes of social time. The sale will begin after the break. There will be no shopping 

until then. Please do not remove any items from the tables until they are paid for. 

Sellers, be sure to bring a cash float and a table cloth to cover your items before the 

sale begins. Buyers, be sure to bring lots of cash in small denominations and your 

own bags. We will then conclude our meeting with awarding of prizes for BOM,  

Facebook contest, President’s Choice – mug rugs and our 50/50 draw. It  

promises to be an exciting evening. 

Coming in February is our Sashiko mini workshop. Materials will be provided. 

Please remember to bring scissors and a darning type needle. It should be  

approx. 2” long, sharp, not too thick and have a large enough eye to accept  

embroidery floss. Extra kits will be available for $2.00 each. 

Got Resolutions?! You have a 

few days left to enter January’s 

Facebook Challenge. Just leave 

a comment letting the group 

know your quilting resolution   

for 2018 and you will be 

 entered into the draw for a 

prize at our next meeting! 
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Comfort Quilts 

Salvation Army Christmas Donations 

Thanks to everyone who played Quilter’s Bingo at our December meeting.  We raised $155!!  I 
delivered this amount, plus one more Santa Sack, to Major Doug Lewis at the Salvation Army 
on Dec. 20.  That makes the total of pillowcases or boxes of donated items to be about 40.  
KQG quilters are a wonderful bunch of people!!   Thanks again for making a difference. 

Mary Greiner 

Thanks to Brenda Sander and Payge Morris as well as Marlene 

Haskett for the lovely quilts received in December. 

Our next meeting will be January 26th at Grace United Church.  

Future meetings are Feb. 16 & 23, Mar. 9 & 23, Apr. 13 & 27 

and May 11 & 25 

Kits will be available at Guild meetings. 

 Comfort Quilts received a thank-you card from Grace United Church as follows:  "Thanks for the donation 

of the Square-in-a-Square Quilt.  At our Fabulous Food Fair we announced the winner of the quilt 

draw:  Sandra Day won the quilt, which raised $424.00.  Many thanks, signed Mary Greiner."  (The church 

was raising money for the re-paving of their parking lot and they asked groups which used the church to 

donate items to be raffled off). 

Membership 

Remember to sign in when 
you arrive for the guild  
meeting.   
You are on the road for the 
Perfect Attendance prize 
next September!! 

Mary, Nicole and Susanne 

Block of the Month 

 Have you finished all six blocks to 

the new BOM? If you have, bring 

them all to January’s meeting to 

be entered into a special draw.  

 

The February blocks will be 

emailed out soon! 
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Quilting on the Internet 

Check it out!!  www.kqg.ca 

Kempenfelt Quilters’ Guild has a newly rebuilt website.  You will find there lots of pictures 

of the gorgeous quilts our members make, our newsletters, information on our programs,  

projects and the Guild, and links to our advertisers web sites and the Guild’s Facebook 

page.  Josh Glecoff, with content support from myself, Barb McCahery, your web mistress, 

created this site.  I’d would love to hear your thoughts and comments on it.  So just click 

on the “Web Mistress” button at the bottom of each page to send me a message. 

This month I thought I would focus on one particular site close to home because The Kempenfelt Quilters’ 

Guild has a new web page and its better than ever! Please go and take a look and read the following  

message from our Web Mistress, Barb McCahery: 

2018 is looking bright! 

http://www.kqg.ca
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              Advertiser of the Month 

Support our Advertisers 

Quilting Supplies: 

Ruth Quinn : I have been long arming for almost 13 years.  I 

tried quilting on a domestic machine but discovered too many 

ripples on the back.  The only way I knew that I would get a  

Longarm was to start a business. When I opened the business, I 

had 15 quilts waiting to be quilted! 

In the beginning, I was very green and didn't know very much at 

all. Stubbornness and a willingness to learn and try new things 

have served me well. Now, 13 years later, I still love the texture 

that quilting brings to a quilt. Custom work is both a challenge 

and a reward. 

 Last year, I was fortunate enough 

to win 3rd place at the Paducah Quilt 

Show in April, with Darlene Donahue's 

"My Baltimore Album Journey." This year I 

am hoping to create some of my own  

designs and patterns.  There is still so 

much to learn and I love the fact that I can 

do something I love; that I can 

keep learning and people actually like 

what I quilt onto their quilts.  

 

Thanks to all of my customers who entrust their quilts to me. I love  

seeing what you are working on and I love to encourage you to branch 

out and challenge yourself to create something you normally would not. Pictured: “My Baltimore Album Journey”, made by 

Darlene Donahue, quilted by Ruth Quinn 
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Quilting Supplies continued: 

Longarm Machine Quilting Services: 

Remember our next meeting is February 15th at 7:00PM 
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Executive Officers and Standing Committees 2017-2018 

Postion Name 

President Janice Baird 

Vice President Robbie Siebert 

Past President Liela McClenaghan 

Secretary Heather Cassis 

  Julie Stewart 

Treasurer Helen Gourlay 

Membership Mary Greiner 

  Suzanne Holt 

  Nicole Pelton 

Block of the Month Julie Stewart 

Charity Quilt vacant 

Comfort Quilts Barb Bull 

  Waverley Reid 

Newsletter Joanne Bent 

Facebook Robbie Siebert 

Display Margaretha Norberg 

  Dorothy Sutton 

  Josselyne West 

  Arlene Dauncey 

Library Helen Gourlay 

  Joanne Bent 

Program Dana Romanish 

Photography Payge Morris 

  Gisele Levesque 

Publicity Joanne Delaney 

Social Almeda Comeau 

  Janis Hamilton 

  Christine Lewis 

Web Mistress Barbara McCahery 

Workshop vacant 

  MEETING ETIQUETTE:   

Please… 

Turn your cell phones to vibrate or turn them off. 

Do not stand up to take photos of the beautiful 

quilts and block the view of those seated behind 

you. 

Don’t wear perfumes during meetings; some   

people are highly sensitive to them.   

Respect our speakers, listen during presentations 

and visit during breaks. 

 

Thank you. 

Inclement Weather: 

On inclement weather days the  

decision about whether or not our guild 

meeting is running  will be based on if  

Georgian College’s evening classes are cancelled. 

Listen to local radio stations or check the college 

website for this information. 

NOTE: Please use your best judgement to assess 

local road conditions and stay home if you feel it 

is unsafe to drive. 

50/50 Draw  

Tickets are 3 for $1 and can be purchased at the 

beginning of the meeting or during break. 


